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SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES
March 4, 2015 

Town Offices


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, March 4, 2015 at 4:30 p.m. at the Town Offices. Selectmen in attendance were Karen Ober and Johnny Van Tassel. TA Veloski was also present. Dave Nickerson was absent.             










PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.

1.0 Public Comment 
- TC/TC Davis Re: Town Meeting – TC/TC Davis requested the assistance of Administrative Specialist Rollins to compose the 2015 Town Meeting Minutes because she is short-handed and needs the help. TC/TC Davis noted the funds can come out of her budget. The BOS agreed.   






          









    

2.0 Fire Department Update – Chief, Paul Dexter – Chief Dexter provided the BOS with a Firehouse report starting on January 1st through the end of February. Chief Dexter explained each kind of call has been broken out by the shift (day, night or weekends) it was received by, which helps him determine shift coverage. Chief Dexter stated the Fire Department has been very busy and averaging 1-2 calls per day. Chief Dexter reported four applications have been received from the “per-diem” advertisement but one has already pulled out because their Visa is about to expire. Chief Dexter stated instead of doing an Oral Board for interviews, he plans to conduct structured interviews, where the applicants will be required to do some hands on work. Chief Dexter noted the applicants will also be required to sign a waiver to protect the Town during the process and the Town Attorney will be asked to review the waiver form. Chief Dexter stated the annual inspections of the fire apparatus is coming up. Chief Dexter informed the BOS they are working with the Franklin F.D. on a joint training in Gilford for live fires that will take place in May. Chief Dexter noted he has been short-handed for staff, so they have been closed on a few of the weekend days but have not missed any calls. There was a brief discussion regarding whether an “Emergency Medical Responder” (EMR) can be considered a licensed person to respond to calls. Chief Dexter noted he has posed the question and is waiting on a ruling. Chief Dexter informed the Board that firefighters are now considered full-time at 30 hours and this information was received in letter from the Director of the Fire Academy. Chief Dexter stated this is an attempt to repair the retirement system but retirees collecting a pension and still working, need to be looked at. Chief Dexter reported that after the fee schedule was posted in the paper, he was contacted by 12 residents asking to purchase the reflective street number signs and has purchased some out of his budget ($400 dollars). Chief Dexter noted sale of the signs is non-profit, they cost $9.97 and he is selling them for $10 dollars. Chair Ober made a motion to authorize the Fire Department to make the signs available to the public at $10 dollars per sign. Selectman Van Tassel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Chief Dexter reported a faulty wood-stove installation by a contractor and was contacted by the home owner due to the smell of blistering paint, which would have become a house fire. Chief Dexter noted the home owner agreed he would have paid the $25 dollar inspection fee to save them time and peace of mind. Chief Dexter suggested the Board consider a wood-stove installation permit, if no fee was going forward. The BOS asked Chief Dexter to place a clear cover over the “pull box” in the Town Hall bathroom. The Chief offered to teach the “Internal Command System” (ICS) 701/702 Class to Department Heads & Elected Officials. A Rabies Clinic will be held on March 28th. 

3.0 Old Business 
3.1 Paul Fluet - Review of Coring Report – TA Veloski stated the report for Upper Bay Road has been located. TA Veloski to contact the Town’s Attorney to see how he would like to receive the information. 



  


              3.2 Memorandum from AA Jutton Re: Concerned Citizens of Sanbornton – AA Jutton’s memo explained that the Concerned Citizens of Sanbornton “facebook” page uses the same photo as the Town’s web-site. Chair Ober stated the concern is residents thinking this group’s “facebook” page is part of the Town. Chair Ober made a motion to authorize AA Jutton to replace the photo with the Town’s seal. Selectman Van Tassel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.


 
   3.3
Pole license petitions – Chair Ober and Selectman Van Tassel signed the pole petitions for Lower Bay Road (#44/70) & Wells Road (#47B/9), approval pending review & signature by Selectmen Nickerson. 
  
               

  

  3.4 Disorderly Action Ordinance – Selectman Van Tassel questioned what the word “compact” meant in section “f” of the proposed ordinance. TA Veloski to check with Town Counsel regarding the word compact and if the language can be amended on the floor. 
  









   3.5 Lower Smith Road – Chair Ober stated she was contacted by a resident on Lower Smith Road, who asked if the road could be posted “low salt”. DPW Director will be forwarded the information.  

   

  



  3.6
Hunkins Pond Road – A stone wall may have been damaged by the grader, Director Bordeau took some pictures and the damage will be addressed by the Town’s insurance company in stages due to the amount of snow.  





 






 
4.0 New Business









  4.1
General Assistance – Over Seer of the Public Welfare, Melanie Van Tassel stated the welfare schedule has been very hectic and the Town’s Finance Officer has been extremely nice & flexible. OPW Van Tassel noted Peggy’s services have been phenominal and she (Melanie) wanted to thank Peggy publicly.     








  
                
5.0 Review & Approve Minutes 





                          5.1 2/11/15 approved minutes - Members of the Board reviewed the approved meeting minutes of February 11, 2015 with the addition of Jason Young’s comments. Chair Ober motioned to approve the amended meeting minutes of February 11, 2015. Selectman Van Tassel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  

  
  5.2 2/25/15 draft minutes - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of February 25, 2015. Chair Ober motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of February 25, 2015 with corrections. Selectman Van Tassel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.









 
6.0 Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed & signed the payroll and the accounts payable register, a copy was made available for public inspection. 












7.0 Accept donations under RSA 31:95 – None at this time.      

 












8.0 Correspondence – BOS reviewed. 



 





    









9.0 Selectmen's Reports – Chair Ober provided the BOS with an update on the work of the Building Space Needs Committee. Next Meeting is scheduled for Monday, 3/30/15 @ 7:00 p.m. 














10.0 ADJOURNMENT – Selectman Van Tassel made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:40 p.m. Chair Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.








  




11.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectmen’s next meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 11, 2015 @ 6:30 p.m. before Town Meeting, to authorize payroll & accounts payable only.       













Respectfully submitted,

April Rollins, Administrative Specialist

3/04/2015

                                                                          BOS Approved Minutes


